Staff Senate Meeting

Nebraskan Student Union, Sandhills 
January 21, 2014, 10:30 a.m.
Present:
Admin/
Managerial/Professional
Jon Watts, Megan Fryda, Mitch O’Neill,







Diana Jones, Scott Fransk, Dusty Newton 
Office




Paula Fuestman, Lori Skarka


Service


   
Kimberley Orcutt, Don Wellensiek, Tammy Dietz  
Ex-Officio



Jane Sheldon 
Absent:
Office




Stacy Darveau
Guests: 
Assistant VC Kelly Bartling-Communication and Community Relations
I. President Dusty Newton called the meeting to order at 10:34 a.m.  Newton welcomed Assistant VC Kelly Bartling of Communications and Community Relations, and Jane Sheldon as Ex-Officio.
Asst. VC Bartling provided information on the functions of her department.  Bartling and her staff, consisting of Todd Gottula and Sarah Giboney, has created a weekly newsletter which is currently online.  The focus will be on more hometown news and stories about UNK.  The department goals for the upcoming year include updating the UNK website and improving access.  Bartling has created an advisory document for use with UNK social media which will be made available to employees upon the approval of administration.
II. Roll call was taken by Secretary Lori Skarka
III. Adoption of Agenda – Motion:  Orcutt/Fransk - Unanimous approval. 

IV. Approval of Minutes – The December minutes were approved electronically.  
V. Treasurer’s Report – Paula Fuestman
The balance of the account is $2766.95 with no expenses reported.  However, some are expected to be submitted for the Staff Recognition Breakfast held in January. 
VI. Correspondence and Staff Senate website – Lori Skarka 
Correspondence - none received.  
VII. Committee Status Update – Diana Jones
Communications Committee:  Ballots for Staff Senate elections will be emailed by Dixie Larson  by January 31.
Professional Development:  Upcoming events include the ASSIST Program starting in February, Ingredients for Professional Growth presentation on Resilience with Lee Elliott March 12, and the Poker Walker scheduled for August 7.  
VIII. Staff Senate Priorities/Goals
A. Employee Recognition - Sheldon will need time to look what information has been received.  Discussion tabled.
B. Safe Campus - Sheldon explained Risk Manager Lee Purdy does a safety walk of the campus looking for risk factors such as tree limbs that need trimmed, lights that need replaced and uneven sidewalks.  When an area of concern is found a work request is sent to Facilities.  In an ongoing effort to recognize hazards and minimize risks, the Risk Management Department will begin this year by visiting buildings, conducting a walk through, visiting with faculty and Staff, pointing out potential or existing hazards and discussing some ways to eliminate or reduce the possibility of a personal injury, or serious damage to the building.  Concerns regarding campus safety should be addressed to Purdy.
C. Tobacco Free Campus-Resolution Discussion - Ismael Torres of the UNK Health Education Office was present to answer questions regarding the proposed resolution for a Tobacco-Free campus.  Since the initial plan was to present the concept to the student body first and have them vote on it, discussion was tabled until feedback is received from the student sector.  Motion: Watts/O’Neill.  Unanimous approval.
D. Staff Evaluation Process-Due to time constraints-Tabled
IX. SWOT
Due to time constraints-Tabled.
X. Announcements
Wellensiek requested clarification on the crisis leave policy.  His inquiry included if it was a UNK or university system wide policy of being able to donate to only the pool instead of to specific individuals, adding many employees won’t donate because it it can’t be directed to an individual in need.  Sheldon will research the policy and provide information at the next meeting.

XI. Adjournment-Motion:  O’Neill/Jones-Unanimous approved.  Meeting adjourned at 12:20pm.
Next meeting:  Tuesday, February 18, 10:30am, Sandhills Room
Nebraska Student Union
